
Campus Safety  
Meeting #2, Thursday, October 27, 2011 

Faculty Meeting Room, SLC Room 151 
 

Committee Members Present:  Dr. Ervin Briones, Dr. Jerry Buffone, Ms. Sydney Chalfa, Mr. 
Shawn Douglas, Mr. Michael Stewart for Ms. Lynn McCraney,  Ms. Jane Shell, Mr. K. C. Harris for 
Mr. David Sims, Dr. Darrell Thompson, Dr. Lily Wang, Ms. Alicia David for Mr. Johnathan Yerby, 
Wesley Sewell, and Jada York.  

Committee Members Absent: Dr. Rebecca Corvey, Dr. David Fuller, Mr. William Hervey, Ms. 
Ann Loyd, Ms. Nancy Stroud, and Mr. Jerry Williams.  

 

The second Campus Safety Committee meeting for the fall semester was called to order at 4:02 
pm.   

The committee approved the minutes for the first Campus Safety meeting.  

Dr. Ervin Briones read a comment about the Student Affairs Committee that was sent to him by 
Mr. William Hervey. 

The committee discussed light/signal issues around various campus exits.  In addition, the 
committee discussed the idea of having more cross walks on campus (particularly in the east 
parking lot).  Mr. Shawn Douglas stated that he would provide the committee with a traffic 
report for a future meeting.   

The safety Committee discussed problems with designated smoking areas and smoking on 
campus.  In particular, the committee discussed problems dealing with fire safety and health 
safety in the campus community.  The committee noted that smoking on campus may be a 
safety issue when lit cigarettes are place into plastic cigarette butt receptacles.  There have 
been reports of plastic containers melting due to the amount of burning cigarette butts placed 
into these receptacles, which may be close to the buildings.   In addition, members talked about 
problems with smoke issues at the entrances of Macon State College buildings.  Students, Staff 
or Faculty with health issues such as asthma should not be forced to walk through smoke filled 
entrances/exits on this campus.  Members suggested to make the designated smoking areas far 
away from the buildings or to have a smoke free campus.   

Ultimately, the committee voted to make a recommendation to have the Faculty Senate look 



Finally, the committee discussed the email sent out by campus police about check-in and check-
out during after-hours times on campus.   Mr. Shawn Douglas stated the check-in and check-out 
was not mandatory but only recommended by campus police.   In addition, there was an issue 
that was discussed dealing with the auto-lock doors in the PSC building, which were locking 
before the end of night classes.  

 

Respectfully, 

Dr. Jerry Buffone, Recorder 


